

## Education for Service CENTRAL MISSOURI STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE WARRENSBURG, Mo.

April 16, 1940

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Head Basketball Coach and
Director of Athletics
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I am trying to arrange my basketball schedule for the season 1940-41. I was wondering if you would care to play us a game next year, either at Lawrence or at Warrensburg. Either place would be satisfactory with me.

My boys have enjoyed the two games with you the past two years as they feel that they can learn a lot from your splendid teams. I would like to congratulate you again on the very successful season that you have enjoyed this year. May the same success by yours again next year.

If you would like such a game for the coming season, I would appreciate it very much, and I think we could make a creditable showing.

Best wishes and kindest personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

Som Scott

Tom Scott

Basketball Coach

TS:WH